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NOTICE 2020-02 MARCH 30, 2020 

 

 

NOTICE: 
 

HEARINGS AND OTHER MATTERS 
IN LIGHT OF CORONAVIRUS 

 
 

In light of the ongoing state of emergency related to the coronavirus pandemic, many 
administrative hearings scheduled to take place in the coming weeks must be postponed and 
rescheduled.  
 
▪ Preliminary Reviews: If you have a matter scheduled for preliminary review with the Rhode 
Island Division of Taxation on or before June 1, 2020, please contact the Tax Division at the 
number listed in the notice scheduling the review to either reschedule or arrange for a phone 
conference.   
 
▪ Administrative Hearings: All formal administrative hearings shall be postponed until a date 
after May 25, 2020. You will receive correspondence with a rescheduled hearing date. 
 
▪ Prehearing & Status Conferences: All prehearing conferences and status conferences are not 
postponed, but arrangements may be made to reschedule or for the conferences to take place 
via telephone. The individual attorney assigned to the conference will contact you directly 
regarding either rescheduling or coordinating a telephone conference.  
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Rhode Island Division of Taxation 
at (401) 574-8829. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

▪ FOR UPDATES ON RHODE ISLAND STATE TAXES AND THE CORONAVIRUS: HTTP://WWW.TAX.RI.GOV/COVID/ 

 

http://www.tax.ri.gov/COVID/

